Plainfield Conservation Commission Report for 2017 
Our major goal is to foster community involvement and responsibility for our town’s natural resources. Our work is accomplished with the invaluable help of many different partners from the community and beyond, to whom we are very grateful. Without them, very few of our projects would be possible. We meet at 7:15 p.m. on the third Wednesday of each month, in the meeting room at the town offices. All townspeople are welcome. If you are interested in helping with one or more of our projects, serving on the commission or being involved in any way, we encourage you to contact any of the commissioners listed below, the town clerk, or the Selectboard.  Here are some of the things we’ve been working on this year: 
Plainfield’s Town Forest, accessed via Gonyeau or Maxfield roads, is overseen by the Conservation Commission in accordance with the forest management plan. It’s available for snowshoeing, skiing, hiking, hunting, birding, botanical studies, and other low-impact recreation. Each year we organize hikes and work days, and encourage your participation. This year we worked to clear trails and manage invasive plants. Also, we now have two fine new (grant-funded) improved parking areas and information kiosks at the two trailheads, which make the forest even more welcoming and more accessible to members of the community and general public. Students from Maple Hill School helped construct and install the kiosks – many thanks! This year we will continue to work on clearing and maintaining trails; if you are interested in helping out, please contact any of us (listed below).
In January we hosted a public forum celebrating our town’s special natural places. Fish & Wildlife Conservation Planning Biologist Jens Hilke focused on our 2016 town-wide inventory of significant natural communities. We’ve continued to work with the Planning Commission to incorporate important information from the inventory into the revised zoning regulations. The full ecological report is available at Cutler Library, the Town Clerk’s office, and on the town’s website: http://www.plainfieldvt.us/index.php/conservation-commission
Once again, we coordinated Green Up Day. Our thanks go to Becky Atchinson who headed up efforts again this year, Delia Gillen for promotion, to Betsy Ziegler for special village beautification efforts, Mike Russell and Chris Miksic for donating receptacles and transport for the collected trash, and to all those who made this event a success by helping clean up roadside, riverbank, Rec Field  and village park trash. THANK YOU, VOLUNTEERS – What a difference you all make! Green Up Day is always the first Saturday in May (this year, 2018, on May 6th.) Please call Becky at 479-4326 if you’d like to help out with planning for Green Up Day. 
Along with the Jaquith and Cutler Libraries, and the Marshfield Conservation Commission, we continued our speaker series. In November, Ben Kilham, an expert on black bear behavior, presented a very well-attended and interesting evening lecture at the Haybarn. We look forward to continuing our partnership with these sponsors to host more of these remarkable educational presentations this coming year.
Also with the Marshfield CC, we once again organized the annual spring Tree and Shrub Sale. Our recent concentration on offering edible landscaping plants has been very popular, with an emphasis on trees and shrubs native to Vermont which attract wildlife and beautify your yard. Order forms for the sale will be available at Town Meeting and at various locations around town afterwards. Plainfield’s proceeds from the Tree and Shrub Sale funded our Street Tree program, which is used for the planting and maintenance of village trees in the public right of way. 
We worked with the Planning Commission on zoning revisions, with the Central Vermont Regional Planning Commission on energy siting, and with The Nature Conservancy on aquatic health. We participated in the annual summit of the Association of Vermont Conservation Commissions and Plainfield’s Old Home Day celebration, and attended the Open Meeting Law workshop presented by attorney Jim Barlow.
At Town Meeting this year, Plainfield voters will once again be asked to support the Conservation Fund. The fund, administered by the Selectboard, exists to:

· purchase resource lands or conservation easements in Plainfield in cooperation with landowners and/or nonprofit organizations, 

· provide technical assistance to Plainfield  landowners seeking conservation easements on their land, and 

· provide matching funds for larger grants for significant conservation projects, in accordance with the town plan. 
Information about the fund is available at the town clerk’s office.
· We were happy to welcome our newest commission member, Kim Sudol, who joined us this spring. Thanks to Delia Gillen for posting our meeting minutes online, and to former commission Kate Harper for all she contributed (we miss you). We are also very grateful to all the partners mentioned above, and all those who work to make Plainfield a wonderful place to – a very big THANK YOU!

Current commission members: 

Sarah Albert, Co-chair, Treasurer  
Jan Waterman, Co-chair, Secretary  

Becky Atchinson  
Charlie Cogbill  

Julie Hackbarth   
Kim Sudol  

Mary Trerice  

